

Minutes of the Meeting of St Pinnock Parish Council held on Monday, 15th October 2018 in the Connon Chapel Room at 7.30pm.

Present. Cllrs. Miss C Spear (Chairman), D Mills (Vice Chairman), H Knapman, G Crabb, D Stevens, J Emmerson.

Also attending: Mrs J Hoskin (Parish Clerk)
Cllr P Seeva (Cornwall Council)
Mr David Rawlings (St Pinnock Band)

1.. Public Session. The Chairman invited Mr Rawlings to address the Council. He spoke about the history of the band, its membership, success and the costs involved in running the organisation. Fundraising was a major part of their work to retain the number of players, the standard to which they had met, purchasing new instruments and entering competitions. The age of players ranged from 8 – 72 years. Mr Rawlings asked if the Parish Council would make a donation to the organisation.

2. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Mrs J Philp and A Jevons.

3. Members Declarations of Interest. Cllr G Crabb declared an interest in Item 6 a) accounts.

4. Report from Cornwall Council – Cllr P Seeva. Cllr Seeva apologised his lack of attendance over recent months. He updated the meeting of the recommendations from the Boundary Commission and had supported the proposal to retain the parish of St Pinnock with Liskeard South and Dobwalls. The speed of traffic travelling through East Taphouse was discussed, and Cllr Seeva reported that he had contacted Cllr Geoff Brown (Cornwall Council) and arranged a forthcoming meeting with MP Chris Grayling. Cllr Seeva hoped that something could be done to address the speeding issues with a more permanent solution.

Cllr P Seeva stated that he had grant funded some money to St Pinnock band from his Councillors Community Chest Fund, along with supporting the Trevelmond Snooker Club.

Flooding along the A390 at East Taphouse had again been reported.

Cllr Seeva advised the meeting that he was standing down as his group leader at Cornwall Council.
(Cllr Seeva left the meeting at 7.55pm)

5. Minutes of the Meeting held on the 17th September 2018 and Matters Arising. The Minutes of the Meeting held on the 17th September 2018 were approved and signed by the Chairman, proposed Cllr H Knapman, seconded Cllr D Mills and unanimously agreed.

Matters Arising:

Item 5 (13) Sign Post – The Clerk will establish the company manufacturing recycled plastic signs.

6. Accounts / Financial Matters – to include

a) To approve the payment of accounts as presented. Cllr G Crabb declared an interest and abstained. The Council approved the payment of accounts, proposed Cllr D Mills, seconded Cllr D Stevens and unanimously agreed.

Ch 853	J Hoskin – Clerks payment	£ 140.61
Ch 854	HMRC	£ 25.78
Ch 855	G Crabb – grass cutting / footpath maintenance	£ 1400.00
Ch 856	St Pinnock Band – Donation	£ 500.00

b) Precept for 2019/2020. Councillors were asked to consider projects for the next financial year for these to be considered in the 2019/2020 budget /precept.

c) Donation to St Pinnock Band. It was proposed by Cllr D Stevens seconded by Cllr J Emmerson and unanimously agreed that a donation of £500 be given to St Pinnock Band.

7. Planning Applications – to report on the following applications and any further applications received between the publication of the agenda and the meeting.

PA18/08562 The White House, Herodsfoot – Outline application for erection of a single dwelling with all matters reserved. Support – proposed Cllr D Mills, seconded Cllr H Knapman and unanimously agreed. It was noted this was an identical application to PA17/03627 with only a name change on the application.

S106 (Community Infrastructure Levy) Money - The Clerk and Cllr P Seeva will establish the S106 money available from developments at Treffry Grove, East Taphouse and Trevelmond.

8. Playing Field, East Taphouse – replace / repair rubber tile surfacing. It was noted that the playing field sign had not been replaced by Ocean Housing, having been removed by their tenant. The Clerk will once again contact the Housing Association.

9. Correspondence – report from Clerk.

10. Highway Matters to be reported to Cormac and update on outstanding matters.

- **Speed Advisory Signs –** Cllr P Seeva will make enquiries with David Read (Community Network Manager) as to the possibility of applying to the Community Network Highway Scheme for speed advisory signs for East Taphouse.

11. Parish Matters to discuss / report.

- **Liskeard Community Network Meeting – report if available.** No meetings held.
- **Update on the provision of a Defibrillator for Trevelmond.** Cllr D Stevens reported that he had spoken to FLEET and BT Openreach. The Deer Park Forest was happy to give a donation. It had been suggested that a just giving page be set up for this cause.
- **Connon Bridge Landfill / transfer Station – next meeting 27th November 2018.** Cllr D Mills reported on the work of the shredder that included the shredding of approximately 1000 mattresses a week. It was felt that the household waste and transfer station would continue, but the shredder if moved to the site at St Dennis would reduce the lorry movements considerably through the village.

12. Any other Business / Items for the next Agenda.

- **Remembrance Sunday – 11th November 2018.** The Chairman reminded everyone of the service taking place at the war memorial when Cllr D Mills will reveal the history of those from the parish that lost their lives at war.

13. Date of the next Meeting – Monday, 19th November 2018.

14. To close the Meeting. There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.40pm.

Dated: 19th November 2018

Signed:

